
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 
19 May 2023 

www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Burmese: Every 2nd Sunday 2.30pm 
Chin: Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sunday 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Fri 19 May Walk Safely to 
School Day 
Mon 22 May Athletics Day at 
Keilor Athletics Track 
Tues 23 May 7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Sat 27 May P&F Bunnings 
BBQ 
Mon 29 May 2.10pm Parent 
Dance Class with Andy 
Wed 7-Thur 15 June Life Ed 
Van at school 
Mon 12 June King’s Birthday 
Public Holiday 
Wed 21 June 3.30-6.00pm 
Three Way Learning Conver-
sations 
Thurs 22 June 8.00-3.30pm 
Three Way Learning Conver-
sations 
Fri 23 June End of Term 2 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 10 July Start of Term 3 
at 8.35am. 
Fri 28 July Professional 
Learning for Staff (RE). No 
school for the children 
Tues 8 Aug Feast Day St 
Mary of the Cross 
Mon 14 Aug 7.00pm Confir-
mation Formation Meeting 
Tues 15 Aug  Feast of the 
Assumption 

SACRAMENTS 
Sun 21 May: 10.30am Eucha-
rist for Year 4 
Thur 24 Aug: 7.00pm Confir-
mation for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Thur 22 Jun: Three Way 
Learning Conversations 
Fri 28 Jul: RE with Maria 
Forde 
Mon 6 Nov: Report Writing 

‘God saw everything he had made, and indeed it was good.’ Genesis 1: 31 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

We celebrate the Ascension of the Lord forty days after Easter. All of us will fol-
low him into heaven. 

Father of us all, forty days after his resurrection Jesus ascended to your right 
hand.  

We know that Jesus sent the Holy Spirit to be with us and guide us.  
Help us to have faith in the risen Christ and live in the Spirit always.  

Amen 

Dear Parents,  
 
Ms Bertani has been away this week, therefore I am writing our newsletter today. On behalf of 
Our Lady’s staff, I would like to thank all the mothers, grandmothers and important women who 
attended our first Mother’s Day morning tea last Friday. It was  wonderful to see so many women 
attend and connect with each other. Hoping you also had a lovely Mother’s Day.  
This week has been a great week of learning. Our Year 5s were very fortunate with the weather 
for their excursion to Jawbone Sanctuary in Williamstown. We have included photos in our news-
letter. Thank-you to Ms Gurry, Mr Membrey, Mr Woolford and Ms Bugeja who supported the stu-
dents at Jawbone. Certainly was a rich learning experience for everyone.  
 
Thank-you for everyone who participated in the National Walk to School Safely 
Day. It is a privilege to support such a beneficial national campaign. It is our ninth 
year participating and today was our best effort to date! 
83.5% of our students walked to school today, which is su-
perb. We had some fun with the numbers so check out the 
graphs with the breakdown of students per class. 

We strongly 
advise to keep 
that effort go-
ing, especially 
with the sewer 
works and Sta-
tion Place closure commencing on Monday. We 
have included lots of photos for you to enjoy. 
 
 

On Monday we have our annual Athletics Day. Thank-you to Ms McManus for all 
the work into organising the events and the day for our students. We pray we will 
have good autumn weather. Thank-you also to Dean and John for all your help in 
setting up the equipment. Please ensure your child has their food and drink all packed for Athletics 
Day. Please see all the reminders on page 4. 
 
Last year we received $5000.00 from The Myer Foundation, which Nathan (1K) and Jacob's (4G) 
mum works for and recommended our school. With these funds, we purchased The Nudel Cart. 
This wonderful resource has many STEAM links, many links to learning and provides lots of fun for 
our students. Our year 4 students were immersed in an incursion so they can be our dedicated 
leaders to show other students how to use the cart to its full potential. The photos show all the 
learning fun! 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

IMPORTANT UPDATE  
On Monday the 22nd of May extensive sewerage works will begin. We have been advised that this 
important next step to realizing our new building will take 5 to 6 weeks to complete. 
As a result of this work it will be necessary to close Station Place to traffic other than the residents 
who live in the street. It will only be open to pedestrians.  
 
As you know our children’s safety is of the utmost importance so I have been in discussion with the Brimbank Council 
to ensure that proper safety measures are put into place.  
The council is looking into making Victoria Street a drop off and pick up zone between 8.00-9.00am in the mornings 
and 2.30-3.30pm in the afternoons so that no one can park along the side of the school during those times. This will 
free up Victoria Street so that our parents can remain in their cars and quickly drop off and pick up their child. It will 
help to keep the traffic flowing safely.  
 
The leadership team have decided that in order to ensure all students’ safety we will need to have a staggered release 
time at the end of the day. These will be organised alphabetically according to surnames and students will leave to-
gether with their siblings.  
 
If you are picking your child up by car you will need to do so from the Victoria Street gate only and if you are walking to 
pick up your child you may do so from the main office gate or the church gate. 
 
I have included a detailed safety plan which will be put into place throughout the sewer works. You will find it below. 
In summary the drop off time in the morning will remain the same 8:20-8:35am. You can use the drop off point in 
Victoria Street or park in surrounding streets and walk your child through the gate near the church, Victoria Street gate 
or you can walk to the office gate. 

OUR STAGGERED FINISH TIMES WILL BEGIN ON  
MONDAY 22 MAY UNTIL THE END OF TERM 2. 

Please take the time to read our detailed safety plan below and follow all the in-
structions. It will be very important that you do so that we can ensure the safety 
of all students and reduce the traffic congestion as much as possible. 



 

UPCOMING TERM 2 PROFESSIONAL LEARNING DAYS FOR STAFF -   
PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Thur 22 Jun: Three Way Learning Conversations (only need to come for your 
appointment time) 
PUBLIC HOLIDAYS: 
Mon 12 June - King’s Birthday 

1K: Atticus L 
2M: Brian D 
3E: Sylvee V 
5C: Kobe P 
5D: William T 
6B: Jumon M, Aaliya S, Nathan L 

We thank-you in advance for your cooperation in working with us to keep all members of our community 
safe.  
 
On Sunday, at the 10:30am mass, some of the students in 4H will be  
receiving their First Eucharist for the first time.  
We keep these students and their families in our prayers.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend.  

Yours sincerely, 

Christine Carabott 
Mrs Christine Carabott 
Deputy Principal 
ccarabott@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

Whole School Athletics Day - Monday 22 2023 
Keilor Athletics Track, Stadium Drive Keilor 9.15am - 2.00pm  

ALL WELCOME!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
REMINDERS 
 ALL children need to be wearing their sport uniform.  
 T-shirts or ribbons in their house colours are allowed (red, blue, green or yellow) 
 No child will be permitted to go home from the Athletics track 
 No lunch orders or canteen available. Children need to bring all food and drink in a bag. 

No glass or cans are permitted 
 Parents and Helpers need to make their own way to the Athletics Track. There will not 

be any room on the bus. 

Children need: 

 

Several drinks 

 

Snack 

 

Lunch 

 

Coat 

 



 

Learning by the Seaside 

On Monday this week, children from Grade 5, school staff (Ms Gurry, Mr Membrey, Ms 

Lorraine and Greg), and parent volunteers (Jesse, Michelle and Laura) visited the Jaw-

bone Marine Sanctuary in Williamstown. 

The purpose of the day was to extend the children’s classroom experiences to the out-

doors and learn about animal and plant adaptations under the guidance of scientists 

and Parks Victoria Rangers. 

After an acknowledgement of country, safety briefing, and the always popular demon-

stration of the self-composting camping toilet we got underway. 

Children were invited into a talking circle to share a question or an insight they had about the ocean. Their 

questions were answered by the scientists and three Parks Victoria Rangers, often giving an interesting addi-

tional dimension and insight to the children. 

We then divided into four groups. Clare the Ranger and scientist Jan, led one group on a rock pool ramble. 

Together, they discovered crabs, sea-anemone’s, jellyfish and learnt about many fascinating things in the 

intertidal zone. For many touching, the seaweed and jellyfish was fasci-

nating, and for some a first time. 

Meanwhile, another group were with scientist Sandy, and touched a 

wonderful selection of marine curiosities. This included both dry speci-

mens (like shark eggs) and a touch tank full of sea water, where living 

creatures and plants moved around. Touching a range of seaweeds and 

starfish, shrimps, sea urchins and a range of other creature’s, the chil-

dren were intrigued. 

The third group joined scientist David on the boardwalk. Here, they 

learned about the area's geological history, plant and animal adaptations to survive in this rugged environ-

ment as well as the importance of marine parks. 

A real surprise for many of the children was the inclusion of a reflective meditation at the end of the board-

walk. For this, children were asked to walk quietly to the end of the boardwalk, separate out from each oth-

er, and just look at the surrounding environment. They tuned into their senses for 5 to 6 minutes, quietly 

looking, listening and feeling their surroundings. For many it was a rare occasion to actually stop and be pre-

sent in the natural environment. 

To finish the day, the children came back together to form another 

talking circle. Here they were invited to share an appreciation or 

an insight from the day. 

A huge thanks to the three Rangers who joined us, the three par-

ents and the scientists from the Jawbone Marine Sanctuary Com-

mittee who came along on the day and spent time with our chil-

dren. 

It was a wonderful day by all counts and we look forward to doing 

similar in the future. 

Greg Woolford 

Family School Partnerships Leader 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


